
I’d like to welcome Dave Smith, Jason Myskow and Jack Kulju to the Board of 

Directors!  We’re looking forward to your input for the guidance in the future 

growth and improvements of the Club.   

Diana Roderer informed the Board that she had secured two grants from the 

Friends of the NRA.  These grants include firearms, ammo, gun cleaning 

supplies, targets, ear plugs and more.  Thank you, Diana, for your dedication 

and work to secure these grants for the Club!  It takes a Special Person to 

stay on top of all of the requirements and deadlines involved in writing the 

grants. 

For those of you with a CCW, remember the Sheriff’s Dept no longer sends 

out a notice that you’re nearing your renewal date.  It’s up to you, as a 

responsible carrier, to submit your online renewal application before your 

due date.  You can start the process up to 180 days prior to your expiration 

date.   

For anyone with minor children or grandchildren, the Club offers multiple 

programs to teach our kids safe gun handling and firearms operation.  We 

have junior Rifle and Pistol programs for those interested in precision 



Bullseye type of shooting, or our Scholastic Action Shooting Program, (SASP), 

for those who want a faster-paced shooting experience.  We also have our Jr 

Trap, where our kids host the annual 5-Star Trap Shoot each January, 

involving teams from all over Southern California.   Kids between the ages of 

8-18 are welcome to get involved in any of these programs.  Remember, 

these kids are our future 2-A voters! 

Summer is definitely upon us!  Be sure to stay hydrated on the Range, and 

after.  Water is FREE, just drink what you take.  Don gets really excited when 

half-drank bottles are left on the range.  

Until next time, I look forward to seeing you on the Range. 

Tracey Graham

President

Apple Valley Gun Club 

 

From the Vice-President: 

Welcome to year 2025 at the Apple Valley Gun Club.  I thank you for electing 

me as your 2025 Vice President/President Elect.  I look forward to working 

with our current and newest members, our new Board of Directors and our 

new Executive Committee. I am excited and optimistic that 2025 will show 

itself to be another good year at the Apple Valley Gun Club. 

With an upgraded Emergency Range Shut Down system, an increase in 

volunteers, approved NRA grants providing firearms and ammunition for 

certain programs, upgraded software, improved gate access, convenient 

renewal processing, data base organization and sign in procedures, along 

with other improvements for members in the works, there’s a lot to look 

forward to at the Apple Valley Gun Club.  

 If you paint, possess contractor skills, are experienced in carpentry or other 

varieties of skills and forecast an opportunity to improve, create, build, or 

contribute to the club, reach out to range chairs, myself, or other board 

members.  The talented creative skills that our members have blessed us 

with over the years incorporate some of the greatest and cherished changes 



at the Apple Valley Gun Club.  If you have an idea, suggestion, or a way to 

improve or upgrade something let us know.  Small changes have made great 

improvements to our membership owned club. 

Many volunteers step up to help with many of the clubs’ programs and I 

want to express my personal thanks and gratitude to all of you!  Our San 

Bernardino County Sheriffs CCW Initial and Renewal program in addition to 

other programs, brings in an income for the club, great service for the 

community and requires a lot of volunteers.  ONLY through our volunteers 

can club programs be successful and aide us in making improvements and 

providing needs that will make the club a better experience for all its 

members. 

CLUB VOLUNTEERS ARE ESSENTIAL. THANK YOU TO ALL OF YOU!  

The heat is coming, stay hydrated while on the range and as always, I look 

forward to seeing you on the range. 

Jenaraye Graham 

Vice President/President Elect 

 

Also on the ballot:

Winner:

NRA or CRPA



2025 Board of Directors:
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President, Tracey Graham tracey.avgc@gmail.com 760-963-5269
 
Vice President, Jenaraye Graham

 
avgc.jenaraye@gmail.com 

 
760-985-9980

 
Treasurer, Jonathan Weldy

 
avgc.weldy@gmail.com

 
909-380-9919

 
Secretary, Debbie Harris

 
avgc.dbharris@gmail.com 

 
760-954-5835

Director, Jack Kulju avgc.jack@gmail.com        760-963-5401 
 
Director, Jason Myskow jason.avgc@gmail.com

 
760-953-7046

   
Director, Allen Rutledge avgc.allen@gmail.com 909-638-2265
   
Director, Dave Smith david.avgc@gmail.com 951-609-4023 
   
Director, Cathy Westmoreland avgc.cathy@gmail.com 760-217-0755
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*All art used in this publication is courtesy of Bing Creative Commons


